
  

 

Levine Reads Winning Essay at BBQ 
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[Editorôs Note:  On Monday, May 15, 
2017, Cate Tanzer gave this speech at 
the TAY Annual Meeting.  It has been 
updated slightly.] 
 
Welcome. Thank you for taking the 
time to come and check in on the 
health of Temple Adath Yeshurun 
(TAY) and our plans for the coming 
year. I have been honored to be your 
president this past year and am excited 
about what is to come.  
 
My goals for TAY are to continue ful-
filling our Mission: to be a house of 
worship, a house of study and a house 
of assembly. Most importantly, to be a 
place where members feel comforta-

 
[Editorôs Note:  The Message below is the 
Rabbiôs address from the Annual Meeting on 
May 15, 2017, reprinted for  those not in at-
tendance, or for your review.] 
 

As we gather this evening in community, 
to ñdoò the business of Temple Adath 
Yeshurun, we begin, as we do every year, 
by remembering those who were mem-
bers of this congregation, lost in the past 
year.  
  
Why do we include such a sorrowful note 
into our annual meeting?  To remind us, I 
think, that we are a family, and to recall 
that these people connected to Temple 
Adath Yeshurun.   
 
As a people, we Jews are charged with 
rememberingðhow can you move into 
the future without being rooted in your 
past, knowing from whence you came?  
Many of the people on this list were ac-
tive members, whose gifts and talents 
enriched our community, so we honor 
them and their involvement by remem-
bering them. 
 
We make plans for the coming year as we 
simultaneously recall those who once sat 
here with us, and hope that we too, will 
have connection and impact on our com-
munity: Arnold Cohen, Ann Feins,  
Esther Fishman, Liza Oppenheim, 
Richard Potvin, Leonard Seidenberg, 
Bert Silver, and Eve Alter Tobin.  May 
their memories be a blessing to those who 
knew and loved them. 
 
Some of the loved ones on this list are 
buried in our section of the Manchester 
Hebrew Cemetery.  Insuring the beauty 
and well-being of this space is a 

 

Continued at RABBI, p. 2. 
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ble, feel it is their temple, and believe 
that their voices are heard. Word will 
spread, and if we have all the pieces in 
place, formerly unaffiliated families will  
join with us at Temple Adath Yeshurun. 
 
In order to attain these goals, my philoso-
phy to quote that famous baseball movie 
Field of Dreams, ñIf you build it they 
will come.ò  We need to lay the ground-
work for people to come together for 
prayer, learning and community. 
 
Iôll start will the structure. AlthoughTem-
ple Adath Yeshurun as a congregation 
has been around since 1891, the building 
standing on Prospect Street opened its 
doors for services in 1959.  This big 
beautiful building is aging but has been  
well maintained.  
 

Continued at PRESIDENT, p. 3. 
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6-6-17.  From left, Greg Levine Peninah Levineðproudly smiling as the winner of Brother-
hoodôs Sugerman Essay Contest, with her parents Jay and Laura Levine, all of Bedford. 
See more on page 7, and read Ninaôs essay on p. 10.  ~Photo by David Rosenzweig. 
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Brotherhood and Sisterhood as well as 
our new members. One of our ongoing 
challenges has been to balance being 
open to all with what being a member of 
TAY means, and we will continue to 
wrestle with that question in the years to 
come. 
 
Our congregation is blessed with three 
auxiliaries:  Brotherhood, Sisterhood, and 
MANTY.  Thank you to each and every 
Brother, Sister, and MANTY-ite.  My 
deepest appreciation goes to each of these 
entities for everything they bring to our 
congregation, whether it be the enthusi-
asm of the MANTY supporters at the 
Purim Carnival, the programs Brother-
hood and Sisterhood provide for us, or 
those organizationsô financial support for 
our congregation.   
 
I want to publicly acknowledge Adam 
Klein once again, our MANTY advisor 
who is moving on.  He brought his own 
warmth and joy to our young folks, and 
we wish him all the best in his future en-
deavors.  MANTY President Serena 
Tanzer too is leaving the group, headed 
off to Union College, where I am sure 
that she will find and build a supportive 
community. 
 
A list of all the events sponsored by 
Brotherhood and Sisterhood would take 
hours, as would naming each and every 
member, but I particularly want to high-
light the following:   
 

¶ Deli Night and Dave Penchansky, 
our own Deli Man, who is quite a              
character. 

 

¶ The dinner formerly known as the 
ñSeniorsô Dinnerò and Mark Granoff. 
We are thrilled that you were up to being 
there. Maybe we should retitle it the 
ñSpring Flingò, or the ñSpring Danceò? 
 

¶ The Channukah Party and Purim 
Carnival run by Joel Gordon.  I donôt 
know how you keep coming up with 
clever games and names, but you have  
special talents! 

 

¶ Our Passover Seder, thank you Dot  
Warshaw for a fabulous family feeling at 
our Sederðnot easy with 75 people. 

 

¶ Rosh Chodesh and Linda 
Rockenmacher for building a core 
of good cooks and eager learners. 

 

RABBI, cont. from p. 1. 

 
time-consuming task, and Sue  
Niedermanôs commitment and energy 
is a gift to us all.  Sue is never too busy, 
or too far away, to serve our members 
in time of need; she is a gift that just 
keeps on giving.  Thank you, Sue. 
 
We sit, this evening, in a building that 
is warm, dry, and homey, and that 
would not be possible without the care 
and feeding that Bob Katchen and the 
rest of his committee lavish on the nuts 
and bolts.   

Like many of us, 
TAY is aging in 
place, and this re-
quires on-going atten-
tion to details large 
and small.  So, thank 
you to: Bob, Nancy 
Frankel, Joel Gor-
don, Mark Granoff, 

and David Rosenzweig for your will-
ingness to answer the bell, your eyes 
for detail, your work to continue mak-
ing our building safe and secure.   
 
A special thanks to David Rosenzweig, 
who will be embarrassed as I say this, 
but who nevertheless deserves public 
acknowledgement for essentially cover-
ing the custodianôs job at the High Holy 
Days, while we were in transition be-
tween custodians.  
 
And if you have noticed the sparkle in 
the building, itôs due to Bob Lefevre, 
our new caretaker, who brings a special 
type of warmth and willingness to our 
community.  Thank you to Bob L. for 
getting us organized and keeping us 
neat and tidy. 
 
We are, of course, more than a physical 
spaceðwe are people living in cove-
nant with God, within and outside our 
walls.  Our Membership Committee, 
comprised of Janice Belmont, Maddie 
Fishman, and Emilie Kaplan, has 
worked hard this year, acknowledging 
our newer members, and reaching out 
to prospective members.  Thank you to 
them for making everyone feel  
welcome!   
 
I hope you will all join us at the Broth-
erhood-Sisterhood-New Member Shab-
bat this coming Friday evening, May 
19, at 7 PM, when we celebrate  

¶ For Breakfast with the Rabbi, 
Frankie Shapiro, breakfast chef 
extraordinaire, whose wrist canôt 
heal quickly enough! 

 
 I also want to embarrass Linda and 
Sol Rockenmacher, who never seem 
too busy to volunteer for tasks large 
and small.  They say if you want 
something done, ask a busy person to 
do it. I am not quite sure who ñtheyò 
are, but I am quite sure that they are 
describing this dynamic duo, and I 
thank them for all their time, energy 
and commitment to TAY. 
 
As a people, we are committed to 
learning, for all ages.  Thank you to 
Michael Yellin for his work with the 
Lifelong Learning Committee.  This 
year we honored Eli Wieselôs memory 
by focusing on the Holocaust.   
 
You can still make it to our last film, 
Hannah Arendt, on May 21, at 3 PM, 
and please watch your email updates 
for our June book group discussion of 
Wieselôs ñNight and Dawn.ò 
 
Our weekly Torah Study group is 
growing.  It is truly one of the delights 
of MY week, and all are welcome to 
join us to  
 

Cont. at RABBI, p. 11. 
 

 

MANTY Announcement:  
Advisor Needed for Fall, 2017 

 
With Adam Klein no longer available, 
we must search for someone to take 
over in the fall for this part-time job. 
 
The right candidate will  

¶ be 20-something, or older 

¶ enjoy working with teenagers 

¶ understand and appreciate liberal 
Jewish values  

¶ have flexible schedule 

¶ want to help shape the future by 
working with tomorrowôs Jewish 
leaders 

We found Adam Klein through the rec-
ommendation of a congregant.  If you 
know of someone who might be inter-
ested in this part time job, please ask 
him or her to get in touch with Rabbi 
Beth Davidson at 669-5650. 
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We have hired Bob LeFevre as our  
Caretaker, and the building has nev-
er been cleaner or more organized.  
 
A building of this age and size needs 
constant care and updating. We have 
Bob Katchen and the House Com-
mittee to see to repairs and improve-
ments. And thanks to the strong fi-
nancial leadership of Mike Litvin, 
Reva Miller, Lee Hill, Joel Gordon 
and the Trust Committee, the Board 
of Directors has funds available to 

see to the structural 
needs of the building.  
 
Alan Kaplan and the 
Capital Campaign Com-
mittee have been work-
ing to beautify and make 
updates to the build-

ingðwhich  he will report on later in 
tonightôs meeting.  Although his ser-
vice to the Board ends this year, he 
will continue as chair of that com-
mittee until the end of next year, 
when the third year of the Campaign 
will be over. 
 
To fulfill the House of Prayer, Rabbi 
Beth leads beautiful services each 
week, often with musical accompa-
niment, as well as leading Torah 
Studies nearly every Saturday. She 
and Michael Yellinðwho chairs the 
Adult Education committeeðhave 
put on several programs which will 
continue this coming year.  
 
New this year, we have hired Stacy 
Garnick, as our Director of Educa-
tion for our Religious School. Ruthie 
Gordon, our Religious School Chair, 
has brought in some great new 
teachers, put together a terrific 
school committee and together with 
Stacy Garnick, is working on im-
proving the curriculum and stream-
lining procedures. I thank them for 
their efforts and look forward to see-
ing what this year brings.  
 
As a way to put the TAY name out 
into the community. I have had the 

Jewish K-RATIONS 

 
A quick glossary of the ñKò foods 
mentioned in joke above, in order: 

  
katchke = duck. 
knishes = baked or fried dumplings, 
usually filled with meat or potatoes. 
kreplach =  boiled meat and/or potato 
dumplings with a heartier skin than 
knishesðitôs the Jewish version of 
Wonton. 
kneidlach = matzoh balls (plural 
form of kneidle). 
kishke = sausage-like dish of intes-
tine stuffed with meat, meal and spic-
es. 
kasha = buckwheat, often as kasha 
varnishkes, which is buckwheat and 
(bow-tie) noodles;  
kugel = literally ñball or moundò, a 
whole range of pan-baked dishes 
made with wide or thin noodles with 
eggs, cottage cheese and milk.  Pota-
toes also used at Passover.  No noo-
dles then. 
 kichel = a very light egg & sugar 
cookie (kichlach is the plural). [J.P.] 

opportunity to co-Chair two community 
fundraiser events. In the fall, Ruthie Gor-
don and I co-chaired our LôChayim Jew-
ish Food Festival and in the Spring, I co-
chaired the Bagels and Biscuits 5K event 
with Jonathan Baron.  
 
LôChayim brought in temple members and 
curious folks from Manchester to taste 
our traditional foods. We had many Jew-
ish patrons and well as non-Jews, which 
is gratifying as we want to be seen as a 
vibrant part of the Manchester landscape.  
 
The same goes for the Bagels and Biscuit 
5K: we paired with the Animal Rescue 
League of New Hampshire to bring folks 
out for a day of running and walking with 
pets and family.  
 
Both of these fundraisers are relatively 
new. Our goal this year was to bring in 
$15,000 and we brought in $13,754.  

 

Continued at PRESIDENT, p. 4. 

 

 

Joke for June-July 2017 
 

by Ted Yegerman 
 

An Israeli soldier, on vacation in the United States, ran into an American soldier.  
They struck up a conversation and soon were chummy enough to complain about con-
ditions which soldiers of every army, in every country, gripe about. 
 
ñYou can thank God you donôt have to eat K-Rations,ò said the American GI.  ñAs far 
as good is concerned, thatôs the biggest nothing since the invention of the zero.ò 
 
ñYouôre right,ò agreed the Israeli soldier. 
 
ñWhy, how do you know?ò 
 
ñWe have it too in our army.  Believe me, my friend, Jewish K-Rations are just as bad 
as yours.ò 
 
ñWhatôs Jewish K-Rations? 
 
The Israeli fighting man took a deep breath.  ñJewish K-Rations include katchkeh, 
knishes, kreplach, kneidlach, kishke, kasha, and kugel.ò 
 
The American GI laughed delightedly.  ñItôs a good thing you guys donôt have des-
sert.ò 
 
ñSure we do,ò grinned the Israeli,  ñkickel!ò 
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PRESIDENT, cont. from p. 3. 
 

None if this matters if the temple is 
not financially strong. I am happy 
to announce we are in a good place 
financially. Tonight we will have 
Joel Gordon reporting on these de-
tails. 
 
My hope is all our efforts, these 
improvements will translate into a 
growing membership at TAY. I 
thank Emilie Kaplan and her com-
mittee for reaching out to prospec-
tive and new members and trying 
different ways to make our temple 
attractive to new families and rele-
vant in the years to come. 
 
Tonight we have a busy agenda:  
Joel Gordon will report on the fi-
nancial strength of TAY and on the 
named funds. Outgoing immediate 
past-president, Alan Kaplan will 
report on the Capital Campaign 
and upcoming renovations. Rabbi 
Beth will report on the past year 
and the school. 
 
We have new board members to 
vote in and we are saying good bye 
and thank you to Emilie Kaplan 
and Barry Frank who are moving 
off the board.   
 
Alan Kaplan has completed his 
term as Immediate Past President, 
but continues his active role as 
Campaign Chair and master of 
lights and mikes in the updated 
sanctuary and stage.  I thank him as 
well for his continuing involve-
ment in choir and special musical 
Shabbat services. 
 
We welcome your questions and 
look forward to answering them 
tonight.   Please use the micro-
phones so that everyone can hear 
your questions. 
 
Thank you for showing your en-
gagement by coming tonight, and 
for trusting us to oversee our af-
fairs at Temple Adath Yeshurun. 

 

~Cate Tanzer 

Students in grades 4 & 5 are teaching Bobbie Brayer about the building and pur-
pose of Hezekiah's Tunnels in the Old City. These tunnels brought water down 
to The City of David from Gihon Spring, which begins north of the Old City and 
ends at the Dead Sea.  The excavation of these tunnels brought a dependable 
water source, allowing the Old City to flourish. 

RELIGIOUS  SCHOOL EXPO ~5-21-17 

Zosia and Zofia Yellin, along with Morah Barbara Scotch, are wowing congre-
gants Arnold and Reva Miller with their expert knowledge about Israel's Knesset 
(parliament) building and its environs. 
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Morah Benita Lebow and Sam 
Woods are hanging out, grow-
ing  strawberries on the land near 
Jerusalem's Montefiore's Windmill. 
the Mishkenot Sha'ana-

Farmers Sam Krasnof, Miriam Waldman, and Eli Rosenfield looking proud of their 
harvest near Jerusalem's Windmill. 

SHAVUOT~5-30-17~Mount Sinai Sundaes 

From left, Audrey Gallant, Nathan Gallant, Ryan Rosenberg, Sam Krasnoff and Jack 
Krasnoff enjoy dairy treats during Shavuot,  Godôs giving of the Torah at Mount Sinai. 
   ~photo below by David Rosenzweig 

SCHOOL  
EXPO 
CAPTIONS 
 
Written by  
Stacy Garnick 

 
Education Direc-
tor 

TAY Religious School 
 
EXPO photos by Kaitlyn Woods 




